
WINDSOR RURAL DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PANEL

WEDNESDAY, 10 JANUARY 2018

PRESENT: Councillors Colin Rayner (Vice-Chair, in the Chair), Michael Airey, 
Christine Bateson, David Hilton, John Lenton, Julian Sharpe, Lynda Yong and 
Malcolm Beer

Officers: Mary Kilner, Andy Carswell, Susan Sharman and Ashley Smith

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies were received from Cllr Dr Evans. Cllr Story was attending as a substitute.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Cllr Yong – Declared a personal interest in item 2 as her daughter lived next door but one to 
the application site. She confirmed that she would not take part in the discussions on the item.

MINUTES 

The Part I minutes of the meeting held on December 13th 2017 were unanimously agreed as 
an accurate record.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS (DECISION) 

NB: Updates are available for items marked with an asterisk.

17/02010* Silverdene Properties Ltd: Erection of new substation by Scottish & Southern 
Electricity Networks (SSEN) with associated proprietary enclosure and new 
access gates to Shrubbs Hill Lane private road at Cadogan Place Shrubbs Hill 
Lane Sunningdale Ascot SL5 0LD – Members voted to APPROVE the 
application subject to the conditions listed in Section 9 of the main 
report, in line with Officer’s recommendation, with an additional condition 
requiring details of the routing of the cables to be agreed in writing with 
the Local Planning Authority prior to the commencement of development.

A named vote was carried out. Seven Councillors (Cllrs Airey, Beer, Hilton, Lenton, Sharpe, 
Story and Yong) voted in favour of the motion to approve and two Councillors (Cllrs Bateson 
and Rayner) voted against the motion. The motion to approve was proposed by Cllr Airey and 
seconded by Cllr Hilton.

17/02721* Firgrove Homes Ltd: Construction of x10 apartments including access, car 
parking and landscaping works following demolition of the existing dwelling at 
Tay Mount, Lady Margaret Road, Sunningdale, Ascot SL5 9QH – Members 
voted to instruct the Head of Planning to REFUSE the application on the 
basis that by its design, bulk and density the application had failed to 
take the opportunity to improve and/or enhance the character and quality 
of the area, contrary to paragraph 64 of the National Planning Policy 
Framework, sections MPDG 1.2, 2.1 and 3.1 of the Neighbourhood Plan 
and sections DG1 and H11 of the Borough Local Plan. The wording of the 
reasons for refusal would be agreed in conjunction with the Chairman 
and Vice Chairman of the Panel. This decision was contrary to the Officer 
recommendation in the main report.



A named vote was carried out. Six Councillors (Cllrs Airey, Bateson, Hilton, Lenton, Sharpe 
and Story) voted in favour of the motion to refuse, two Councillors (Cllrs Beer and Rayner) 
voted against the motion and Cllr Yong abstained from the vote. The motion to refuse was 
proposed by Cllr Hilton and seconded by Cllr Bateson.

The Panel was addressed by Stewart McNair, objector, and by Martin Tuthill, on behalf of the 
agent.

ESSENTIAL MONITORING REPORTS (MONITORING) 

The contents of the reports were noted.

The Chairman thanked Officers for attending and for ensuring the meeting ran smoothly.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 - EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: To approve the motion.

The meeting, which began at 7.00 pm, finished at 8.20 pm

CHAIRMAN……………………………….

DATE………………………………..........


